ERBISTOCK  AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd December 2018 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally the Clerk and P.C. Luke Hughes.
Sir Charles Douglas Lowther.  1946-2018.
The Community Council held a minute’s silence in memory of Sir Charles Douglas Lowther. Sir Charles had been a member of the Council for 18 years and Chairman from 2001 until 2014.  Councillor Lewis paid tribute to his involvement and work on behalf of our community.  He was a man of forthright views but these reflected his care and concern for Erbistock and Eyton; a man of great sincerity, integrity and humility. He will be sorely missed.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th September 2018.
These were accepted as a true and accurate record.
Matters arising.     
The state of the roads in Erbistock and Eyton.  Despite the best efforts of Councillor Pritchard and the Clerk nothing had been done.  Additional problems on the Ddol Lane, Eyton Hall Lane and Purcell’s Lane.  Councillor Pritchard will continue to pursue Wrexham C.B.C. for some action.  He said that the W.C.B.C. was concentrating on filling potholes on the main roads.  The Council was funded 75% from the Welsh Assembly and only 25% by the Council Tax.  
Police Matters.

P.C. Hughes attended his first meeting.  He is responsible for Neighbourhood Policing and spoke in detail about previous reported crimes in our area and responded to our questions in full.  He gave details of the investigations into two thefts in Erbistock and this led onto advice on combating possible car thefts.

There had been a conviction for speeding in Eyton.

He asked for our help in reporting any suspicious activity a.s.a.p. by ringing 101.  Additionally he could be contacted on luke.hughes@nthwales.pnn.police.uk
Councillor Thomas updated him on the localities and incidence of “blister packs” being left in and around Erbistock and he said he would investigate further.
The Chair thanked him for his attendance and his most positive response to all our concerns. 

Agenda.
1.  Planning Applications.
· Cinders Farm, Ruabon.  Erection of four agricultural buildings, ancillary buildings and plant, associated infrastructure landscaping and access arrangements.  P/2018/0577.  This was again discussed at length.  The Clerk was asked to arrange a site visit with the developers.  He also read out a letter from the Clerk of the Sesswick Community Council outlining their objection to a similar development in Cross Lanes.
· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  P/2017/0672.  Breach of planning control.  The Planning Department had sought the necessary powers to enforce.  The owner had appealed against this notice.  Final comments from the Planning Department and Mr. Pritchard were due in by 4th December and the target date for the Inspectorate to make a decision was 23rd April 2019.
· Erbistock House, Chapel Lane, Erbistock. P/2018/0891.  Two storey front extension and internal alterations.  (Amendment to Planning Permission Ref. P/2018/0161)  No objections.
      2.  Review of income and expenditure.

We had £2,370 in the current account with only the invoice from the Auditor (about £200) outstanding.

3. Precept.

This was discussed and set at £1,185 for 2019/20.

4. Internal Auditor.

The Clerk was instructed to write to Mrs. Isobel Furmston requesting that she continue as our Internal Auditor.
5. Future Funding Projects.

· Councillor Cooper gave details of a proposal for a yoga class in school.  Councillor Blakemore felt that we needed more details/market research before we could support this.
· Councillor Pritchard had clarified the position on new “snail signs” on the B.5426 on the approach to Eyton Primary school.  The pupils had designed the previous signs and they had been made and installed by Wrexham C.B.C. Perhaps they could do so again.  We could sponsor a prize for the best design and perhaps help with the cost of making and installation.  
These were discussed and Councillor Cooper was asked to take our suggestions to the Governing Body and report back at our next meeting.
6. A.O.B.
· The road sign to The Groves, Erbistock had been knocked over and needed to be re-erected.
· With the Erbistock Village Hall having closed there would be need of an alternative venue for voting in local and general elections.  The Clerk to inform the appropriate office.

· Councillor Thomas reported a Council machine “cutting” grass that had already been cut!  Councillor Pritchard to investigate.
· The Clerk read out a letter concerning the number/position of defibrillators in our area.  He was asked to investigate and respond appropriately.

· Councillor Cooper reported two vacancies on the Governing Body of Eyton Primary School and outlined their involvement. Would members please advertise these so hopefully they may be filled as soon as possible.
· There was now a need to fill the vacancy on the Community Council.  The Clerk was asked to put the appropriate notices on the two notice boards and on the web site.  If after 2 weeks there had been no response then we could co-opt a new member.  Should this turn out to be the case, the Chair suggested that we co-opt Mrs. Sarah Cooke from Erbistock and this was agreed. 
· The Chair again suggested the need for some kind of Newsletter to inform residents of news/developments in the area.  This was accepted and members were asked to bring suggestions/details as to what should be included/how it was to be produced/distributed to our next meeting.
7. Date and time of next meeting.
This was to be on 11th March 2019 at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
